On the evening of April 10 in my first radio address in this campeign,
I called upon the present mayor of this city to set aside the week of April 23
to April 29 as United Nationa week. I called to your attention thet the mayor
of this city had failed in his obligation to provide effective leadership in
bringing to the attention of our people the importence of the great proposals
for international peace and security, &s laid down at Dumbarton Ozks end Breton
Wioods. During the past week I noted with great satisfaction thet, after hsving
celled to the attention of our mayor his lack of leadership and his apperent
unconcern with the grest work of the San francisco conference, he did set aside

e period of time to be known as United lintions Week. 1t is unfortunzte, however,

thet our chief executive has to be reminded of his civic responsibilities. =Fs—
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